PE - On Fridays

Please ensure that PE kits are brought into school on a
Monday and taken home on a Friday. Children will get
changed for PE in school, so there is no need for them
to wear PE kit to school.

Please ensure that earrings are not worn, or can be
removed independently by your child. Long hair should
be tied back.

We will be doing PE outside for as much of the time as
possible so please wear bring dark coloured tracksuit
bottoms and a sweat shirt when the weather is cooler.

Dojo

We will continue to set homework on Dojo

A piece of Maths or English will be set on a Friday to
be uploaded the following Thursday.

Spellings will also be set for a test the following
Friday.

Please use the message facility to share any questions
regards homework

Communication
Please email Mrs Goodwin in the office regards any absence or
general questions.

Class Information
Class 3

Autumn Term 202|

We hope you find the following information helpful about
your child's new class.

We have included details on how we will be supporting your
child’s return to school over the coming weeks.

This term we will continue to teach the curriculum, as well
as continually assessing and filling in any gaps from the
previous learning.

You will find a brief overview of the curriculum content for
English and Maths as well as support for your child's well-
being. Information about other subjects will be sent

separately in a more detailed 'Knowledge Organiser’. This
information is designed to give you a flavour of what the
children in Class 3 will be learning this term as well as some
more detailed information on the knowledge we expect
children to know at the end of this term.

Many thanks for your continued support.
Mrs Robinson

Miss Saward




English

English will be taught through the use of talk for writing
whereby the children learn a text, they learn the skills
needed to produce a particular genre of writing and they
study further texts.

At the end of the unit, they use everything they have
learnt to produce their own piece of independent
writing. Our first unit is looking at a Portal story.

We will use the book Leon and the Place Between by
Angela McAllister.

They will also learn spellings as part of a daily session
within class and these will shared via Class Dojo.
Alongside this they will be working on their writing skills
and reading comprehension.

We will complete a Comprehension exercise once a week.

Maths

Maths is taught through the use of the mastery
approach where the focus is on problem solving and
reasoning o show that they have mastered the area
of maths.

Year 4 and 5 will focus on Number - Place value and
then Addition and subtraction

Year 6 will focus on Number - Place value and then
Addition, subtraction. Multiplication and division

Once a week they will complete a short arithmetic
test. These tests will be used to inform teaching.




